
 

St. Philip Information and News (SPIN)  

April 21, 2021 
 

Worship Information 
 
In-Person Worship 
We are offering two in-person Sunday services - 9am and 10:30am. Masks are re-
quired. Go to https://stphilip-co.churchcenter.com/registrations to register for worship. 
 

We will continue to livestream the 9am service and post the recording on our 
website. Go to https://www.stphilip-co.org/worship-at-home/ for more infor-
mation. 
 

Church News 
 
Memorial Service for Howard Olson 
A memorial service will be held for Howard Olson Saturday, May 22 at 11am. Howard 
passed away early on the morning of April 16 of heart failure. He was 88 and a long-
time member of St. Philip. 
 
Help Needed for Grounds Clean Up Event 
Saturday, May 15 – 8am to Noon 
 

Just like your yard at home, the church grounds need some sprucing up after our long 
winter. Come join the Property Team and other congregation members on Saturday 
morning, May 15. We will have a list of tasks, such as raking, pruning and weeding to 
do. Mark your calendar today! Please bring gloves, hand tools, rakes and hoes. Let’s 
see what we can accomplish together. 
 
Altar Flowers 

Altar flowers from this past Sunday were given by Julia Rossi in honor of her 
mother, Karen Rossi, and the first anniversary of her death. 
 

Altar flowers for this coming Sunday have been given by Sue Riecks in honor of 
Howard Olson. 
 

Sign up for altar flowers while you are here for in-person worship, or go to the link below 
to sign up. There can be two bouquets per Sunday, but it isn’t required. The cost is $25. 
Please return the vase to church when you are finished. If you have any questions you 
can contact Angela in the church office. https://www.signupgenius.com/
go/4090448AFAA2DABFB6-altar 
 
Mission Endowment Fund 
Remember 2021 grant applications are being accepted until May 15. Application forms 
are available in the office, on the St. Philip website, or from any Endowment Committee 
member. Members of St. Philip may make a mission grant request for projects or activi-
ties that have a specific purpose and intended measurable result or impact. The grant 
requests cannot be used for church operating expenses or programs that are normally 
funded by the church budget. 
 



 

Family Promise Flower Sales 
Family Promise is selling bouquets of flowers for Mother’s Day as a fundraiser to help 
families in a housing crisis. Pre-order flowers today by going to events.handbid.com/
auctions/family-promise-flower-sales/items. 
 
Boy Scout Yard Sale Fundraiser 
Boy Scout Troop 554 will be hosting a Yard Sale Fundraiser! The yard sale will take 
place at the church parking lot on June 5 from 8am to 3pm. If you are interested in do-
nating items to the troop for their sale, please bring all items to the church the morning 
of June 5th between 7 and 7:45am. We hope that you will also stop by the sale to see 
what treasures you may find. The troop thanks you for your support! 
 

Events 
 
Ken Caryl Concerts 5th Anniversary 
Saturday, May 22 at 7pm 
 

Please join us for an evening of beautiful music performed by Altaira Flute Ensemble, 
Bryan Chuan, Colby Celusniak, Kristen Celusniak, Eric French, Josh Keltner, Chappell 
Kingsland, Angy Lyslo, Grace Miller, Lora Stevens, Sara Wise, and the St. Philip Ring-
ing Brass. Admission is free. Go to stphilip-co.org/concerts/ to register. A Zoom link will 
be provided closer to the concert date. 
 

Children, Youth & Family 
 
Vacation Bible School 
July 12-16 from 9am-12pm     Pre-K (4 years) - 4th Grade 
We're back in person this year and partnering once again with Rainbow Trail to present 
Vacation Bible School July 12-16 from 9am-noon! We are so excited to welcome 
your children into our church home to play and learn about God's love. Cost is $30 if 
you register before June 1, and $35 if you register after June 1. If you have more than 
3 children you will pay no more than $75 total for early registration! 
Registration ends June 30. Go to https://www.stphilip-co.org/vbs/ for more infor-
mation and to register today! 
 
We are also looking for volunteers! Youth going into 5th grade through high school can 
volunteer to help, and we also need adults to shepherd the kids and assist with various 
jobs. Register as a volunteer at https://www.stphilip-co.org/vbs/. 
 

St. Philip Early Learning Center 

 
SPELC Annual Consignment Sale 
New this year! Sign up and pay to shop early on Thursday, April 22. Register at the 
links below. 
https://stphilip-co.churchcenter.com/registrations/events/730303 
https://stphilip-co.churchcenter.com/registrations/events/730344 
 

Come and shop: 
Friday, April 23 from 9:30am-8pm 
Saturday, April 24 from 8am-1pm 
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Volunteer Opportunities/Donations 

 
2021 Memorial Flag Placement 
Ft. Logan National Cemetery is currently in need of about 1,200 more volunteers to as-
sist with flag placement for Memorial Day. All ages are welcome as are groups.  
Contact Linda Baker (lbakernew@aol.com) or Morrison Fussner 
(bob.fussner@flagsforfallenvets.com) for details. 
 
Sharing with Sheridan Food Pantry 
Last week we served 88 families. We appreciate your support! Items we need: 
 

 Canned tuna & chicken 

 Canned diced tomatoes 

 Boxed macaroni & cheese 

 Tomato sauce 
 

For those who wish to drop off donations directly at the food pantry, please take them 
to the east door of the Sheridan Recreation Center on Thursdays only between 
11:30am and 1:00pm. You can also bring items to church anytime.  
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Preparing for Worship - April 25, 2021  

First Reading: I John 3:16-24 

Gospel Reading: John 10:11-18 

https://www.google.com/maps/place/Sheridan+Recreation+Center/@39.6441469,-105.0334588,17z/data=!3m1!4b1!4m5!3m4!1s0x876c8002cfe7abff:0xbef096ee86f639d!8m2!3d39.6441469!4d-105.0312701?hl=en&authuser=0


 

Financial Statistics 



 

Calendar of Events This Week (April 21-May 2, 2021) 

Wednesday, April 21 
SPELC Consignment Sale  
  9:30a – Women’s Bible Study (Sanc.) 

Tuesday, April 27 
  5:30a – Camp Gladiator (FH) 
10:00a – SPLC Staff Meeting (Sanc.) 

11:00a – Worship Planning (Sanc.) 
  5:30p – Camp Gladiator (FH) 
  7:00p – Bell Rehearsal  
  7:00p – Boy Scouts 

Thursday, April 22 
SPELC Consignment Sale  
  5:30a – Camp Gladiator (outside) 
  7:00a – Men’s Breakfast (Online) 
  5:00p – Columbine Townhouses III Mtg. 
  5:30p – Camp Gladiator (Outside) 
  6:30p – Choir Rehearsal (Sanc.) 

Wednesday, April 28 
  9:30a – Men’s Bible Study (YR) 
  9:30a – Watercolor Group (MC-3) 
  9:30a – Women’s Bible Study (Sanc.) 

  6:00p – Confirmation 
  6:30p – Sr. High Youth Group 

Friday, April 23 
SPELC Consignment Sale 9:30am-8pm 
Church office open 8am-noon 
  5:30a – Camp Gladiator (outside) 

Thursday, April 29  
  5:30a – Camp Gladiator (FH) 
  7:00a – Men’s Breakfast (Online) 
  5:30p – Camp Gladiator (FH) 
  6:30p – Choir Rehearsal (Sanc.) 

Saturday, April 24 
SPELC Consignment Sale 8am-1pm 

Friday, April 30 
Church office open 8am-noon 
  5:30a – Camp Gladiator (FH) 

Sunday, April 25 
  9:00a – Worship (Sanc. & online) 
10:30a – Worship (Sanc.) 
11:30a – Congregation Council Mtg. (FH, Zoom) 

  4:00p – Piano Recital (Sanc.) 

Saturday, May 1 
  4:00p – Piano Recital (Sanc.) 

Monday, April 26 
  4:00p – Rocky Mountain Flute Choir (Sanc.) 

Sunday, May 2 
  9:00a – Worship, Totte Baptism  
                   (Sanc. & online) 
10:30a – Worship (Sanc.) 
 



 

Friends 

Family Members 

Our Prayer List 
 
 

Members 
 

Beth Mielke, Family & friends of Howard Olson, Rita Kuenne, Cliff Mosier,  
Pam Kubicek, JoAnn Breitbach 

Marvin Rone (Stevermer) 
Family & friends of William Arceneaux 
(Stevermer) 

Scott (Reed) 
Aiden Harrison (Shibly) 
Emeli Bowers (Ermold) 

Prayers of thanksgiving for the birth of Dean Jackson Wiggam, son of Eric & Jessica 
Wiggam, great-grandson of Harriet Truman. 
 

Prayers for all those affected by and afflicted with COVID-19. Prayers for all healthcare 
workers and their families, and prayers for those tasked with the vaccine rollout. 
 

Prayers for the unemployed and the underemployed. 
 

Prayers for Anna & Aaron Silco as they complete their pastoral internships. 
 

Prayers for the students supported through the Seeds of South Sudan.  
 

Prayers of support and love for our companion synods and friends in Madagascar.  
 

Prayers of remembrance and love for all our homebound members. 
 

Prayers for all servicemen and women deployed around the world, especially those with 
ties to St. Philip. Prayers for healing and comfort for those suffering with physical and 
mental injuries. 
 
 

If you have a prayer concern, please contact Angela Seep at aseep@stphilip-co.org or 
303.979.4491. Prayer requests will run for two weeks unless otherwise requested. 

Helen Doehler (Carol Doehler’s aunt) 
Doug Miller (John Miller’s brother) 
Kailee Clough (Parker Clough’s wife) 
Caroline Carroll (Harriet Truman’s daughter) 
Fawn Kemp (Larry Kemp’s daughter) 

Lauren Person (Mary Person’s daughter) 
Dr. Thomas & Neva Flatley (Tom Flatley’s 
parents) 
Ryan Ermold (Joanne Ermold’s son) 
Erika Kuenne (Carl & Rita Kuenne’s daughter) 

mailto:aseep@stphilip-co.org


 



 

“At St. Philip Lutheran Church we  

intentionally build relationships through Christ to 

grow and serve.” 


